
 

Town of Stow 

Selectmen Meeting Minutes January 17, 2017 

Opening: The Board of Selectmen meeting was called to order at 6:00PM on January 17, 2017 in Stow by 

Richard Meserve.  

Present: Richard Meserve, Susan Smith, Kathleen Ela, William Ela, Trisha Chatman, Steve Goldsmith, and 

Gabe Watson. 

Approval of Agenda: The agenda was unanimously approved. 

Approval of Minutes: The minutes of the previous meeting were unanimously approved. 

Town Clerk Business:  

Open Issue: Richard talked with Joe Higgins about the snowmobile trail on Deer Hill Rd. He said it will be 

moved next year. He told Ryan Albert and they all agreed. 

Richard met John Cleveland on the 11
th

 with bid specs for the New Sand and Salt Shed Project. He has a 

meeting coming up with John Skully on the 20
th

. 

New Business: Steve Goldsmith came in to go over the Fryeburg Rescue budget.  

Trisha Chatman is a new resident of the Town and wanted to sit in on the meeting and learn more about the 

Town.  

We received a notification from Shore Land Zoning (DEP), Mike Morse, our plan needs to be updated. Richard 

gave copies to the Planning Board and Jim Wilfong. This would tie in with writing a Comprehensive Plan. 

Selectmen wrote a letter to Friends of Lovell Recreation to notify them that they need a money figure in their 

article. They need to write a new article and have a new signature page or let it be brought up on the floor at 

Town meeting. 

The selectmen received thank you letter from Life Flight. 

Selectmen talked to Gabe about getting handle on the icy build up on the roads. Asked him to use more salt and 

scrape the roads when it melts. Assured him that he could use whatever amount of salt necessary to keep the ice 

down.  

Warrant #2 for $58,945.68 was approved and signed. 

Adjournment: Meeting was adjourned at 7:40PM by Richard Meserve. The next selectmen’s meeting will be 

held at 6:00PM on Monday, February 6, 2017. The budget meeting will be held on February 13
th

 at 6:30. The 

second February selectmen’s meeting will be on Tuesday, February 21
st
 due to the Monday holiday. 

 Minutes submitted by: Diana Davis 

 



 

 


